
Memorandum: Lord Mayor 
Deputy Lord Mayor 
Elected Members 

Response to Question Without Notice 

WOMBAT CROSSING - HILL STREET / ARTHUR STREET, 
WEST HOBART

Meeting: City Infrastructure Committee Meeting date: 26 February 2020 

Raised by: Alderman Briscoe 

Question: 
In relation to the wombat crossing located on the corner of Hill and Arthur Streets, 
West Hobart, could the Director please advise if any solutions have been considered 
for this location and if so, could the Director please advise what has been 
suggested? 

Response: 
The intersection of Hill Street and Arthur Street was carefully considered in the period 
leading up to and following the opening of the ‘Hill Street Grocer’ store at the site with 
frontage to this intersection. 

The matter was most recently reported to the City Infrastructure Committee on 
27 April 2016. That report included discussion of options such as installation of traffic 
signals, a roundabout and other treatments at the Hill Street / Arthur Street 
intersection. The five recommendations described below were adopted. 

PRIORITY: IMMEDIATE 

1. Consult with key stakeholders about on-street parking on Hill Street
between Arthur Street and the northern driveway to AA Lord Homes.

2. Hill Street Grocer provide additional signage within their car park.

3. Prepare a design for extended medians on Hill Street and Arthur Street.



PRIORITY: IN CURRENT BUDGET PERIOD 

4. Subject to a suitable design, implement a median treatment in Arthur Street
to prevent the right turn out of Hill Street Grocer without negatively
impacting the right turn into Mellifont Street.

5. Review the effectiveness of any parking changes implemented (as per Item
1). If additional works are considered necessary and following consultation
with the Hill Street Grocer — implement a median treatment in Hill Street to
prevent the right turn into Hill Street Grocer.

These five recommendations were completed, and reported to Elected Members via 
memorandum dated 7 April 2017 (Copy attached). 

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Neil Noye 
DIRECTOR CITY PLANNING 

Date: 18 June 2020 
File Reference: F20/28343; 13-1-10 

Attachment A: Memo - 70 Arthur Street West Hobart - Hill Street Grocer - April 
2017   
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